MEETING MINUTES FOR R EGULAR SCHEDULED MEE TING Thursday, June 15, 2023

PRESENT: Trustees, Dave Yoder; Bob Entenmann; Jack Butler.

PRESENT: Road Superintendent, Andy Romoser.

PRESENT: ZONING Inspector: Tim Boggs.

ABSENT: Fire Chief, Dave Compton & Fiscal Officer, Annette DePue.

Motion to wave the reading of the past meeting minutes was made by Trustee Jack Butler & seconded by Trustee Bob Entenmann. All in favor by 3 to 0.

Motion to pay the bills and approve purchase orders was made by Trustee Jack Butler & seconded by Trustee Bob Entenmann. All in favor by 3 to 0.

Resident visitors in attendance to speak were: Sid Hall, 774 Walnut Dr. North; Steve Bauer, 632 Walnut Dr. North & Sandy Bauer, 632 Walnut Dr. North.

Mrs. Bauer's comment addressed the water drain in the curb between 774 Walnut Dr. North & 774 Walnut Dr. North. The tile from the drain goes between the 2 houses and empties into the end of their properties into the woods. She mentioned they like the new curbs and resurfaced roadway, but the tile is broke and has caused erosions in their lawns & now with the new drain a more forceable stream of water is causing increased erosions.

Just within the last week a camera was put into the tile to find out where the tile was collapsed. The camera showed a collapsed tile. Being there are no residents draining water into the tile, the ORC says the Township is responsibility to repair he issue.

A contractor to replace the tile is being hired by the Township to fix the issue. It will be a new 100' tile.

ZONING: Mr. Tim Boggs mentioned that at the Special Meeting on June 18th to hear of a rezoning for 4.09 acres at 2670 Lexington Ave. the change in zoning from Agriculture to B2 was approved.

A pool & car port was approved at 391 Garver Road Robert Oswalt, 2628 Possum Run Road applied for permit for a 14' X 40" barn. Levi Botcher, 3481 German Church Road applied for new house on 5 acres. ROAD DEPARTMENT: Mr. Romoser mentioned 800 ton of salt has been order at \$55.32 per ton.

Mr. Romoser mentioned that there were poor paving issues with Sarver Paving Company with their paving job in the Township. A letter will be sent documenting to Sarver Paving Company pointing out the poor issues.

The recently purchased used truck for the Road Department needs to have the rear axle moved forward about 30 inches. A company is being sought after to make this change.

Mr. Romoser mentioned a dead tree at 106 W. Straub is almost in the road and needs to be removed including the trunk. The trunk if left to stand alone could be a hazard for future traffic. An estimate to remove the tree including the trunk was \$2,800. Additional estimates are forthcoming.

There being no additional issues, a motion to close the meeting was made by Trustee Jack Butler and 2nd by Trustee Dave Yoder. All voted in favor. 3 to 0.

Meeting closed at 8:45PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

ANNETTE DEPUE, EISCAL OFFICER

DAVID YODER, CHAIR

BOB ENTENMANN, V-CHAIR

JACK BUTLER, TRUSTEE